



Tomingley Gold Operations – Community Consultation Committee Meeting

Date: 17 November, 2022

Time: 6.00pm

Location: Tomingley Memorial Hall

MINUTES	ACTION
Meeting Opened: 6.04pm	
<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Apologies: Amee Dennis, David Pritchard (TGO Representative) • Committee Members Present: Paul Brydon, Toni Clark, Tony Ellis, Gavin Dart, Greg Cannon, Barbara Dunn, James Hamilton (Independent Chairperson) • Observers Present: Jenna Lehmann, Brian Dawson, Alex Cherry 	
Declaration of Interest: None	
Minutes from Previous Meeting: It was moved that the Minutes from the meeting held on the 25 August, 2022 be accepted as a true and accurate account of the meeting Moved: B. Dunn, seconded: P. Brydon, Carried.	
Business arising from previous minutes: Meeting 25 August, 2022 There was nothing raised for discussion	
Correspondence: None received	

MINUTES	ACTION
<p>Tomingley Gold Project reports and overview of activities</p> <p>B. Dawson spoke to the report prepared by D. Pritchard (Tomingley Gold Operations, CCC Meeting, 17 November 2022) and spoke to each of the pages. Comments made in addition to what was contained in the report were;</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • When discussing the area where the second ventilation rise is to be located J. Hamilton asked is this the area where there is estimated to be more gold than anticipated? Information made public today. The answer was, yes • Regarding Modification 7, (Northern Ramp for Wyoming 1 Open Cut) T. Ellis noted there had been erosion issues from the beginning regarding open pit mining at Tomingley. J. Lehmann noted Wyoming 1 first had pit wall erosion issues reported in 2017 • G. Leeman spoke to the site rehabilitation, noting they compare similar native vegetation in the region with what they are doing on site. B. Dawson added the government will want to be assured the rehabilitation work will succeed into the future, ensuring the site doesn't become a dust bowl in years to come • T. Ellis questioned B. Dawson's comment that Narromine Shire Council decide who receive the community funds. Tony said there is a committee made up of representatives from both Alkane and Council. T. Ellis stressed the community fund is to lessen the effect of the mine • Regarding successful applicants for Community Fund 2022 Round 2 a question was asked, what is a concealment transport trolley. It was explained the trolley is for transporting the deceased so no one can see them being moved • It was noted the application to The Department of Planning and Environment (DPE) for the expansion of the mine seemed to be taking a noticeable amount of time • T. Ellis asked how was the approval process going regarding the relocation of the highway? J. Lehmann replied this can't be done until DPE officially approve the mine's expansion 	
<p>Alkane-TGO CCC exploration update November 2022: Alex Cherry's presented</p> <p>A. Cherry spoke to his report. Comments made in addition to what was contained in the report were;</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • McLeans' area is the area today's public announcement related to • J. Hamilton asked is the modelling using the current seismic surveys at the cutting edge. A. Cherry replied it has been around for a few years but it is the latest technology combined with modelling programs which is creating better understanding of what is below the surface • Due to the ground being so wet A. Cherry is trying to get drilling rigs which are on tracks • Looking to do soil sampling to the south as it is an area Alkane have limited information on 	
<p>General Business:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • G. Dart gave an update of the bowls tour his son, Cooper did to Melbourne as a representative of the under 16 NSW team. NSW convincingly beat Victoria. • General discussion regarding the beautification of Tomingley. James noted it wasn't this committee's role to lead the process but rather they could add support. It was 	

MINUTES	ACTION
<p>suggested the Tomingley Advancement Committee is the vehicle to drive this. T. Clark noted she didn't even know such a committee existed. It appears there is no consensus within the town as to what they wish the town to look like. Once consensus is reached there needs to be an advocate to push for what the community desires.</p>	
<p>Next meeting – 23rd February, 2023</p>	
<p>Meeting Dates for 2023</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - 18th May, 2023 - 24th August, 2023 - 16th November, 2023 	
<p>Meeting Closed: 6.55pm</p>	